Notes from BRSC meeting #1 - January 11, 2022 (virtual)

In Attendance:

- Rob Eatough, Superintendent of Education
- Jacqueline Newton, Superintendent of Education
- Kelly Amos, Trustee for Oakville Wards 5 and 7
- Donna Danielli, Trustee for Milton Wards 1 and 2
- Heather Gerrits, Trustee for Milton Wards 3 and 4
- Planning Staff:
 - Fred Thibeault, General Manager
 - Laureen Choi, Senior Analyst
- HSTS Staff:
 - David Colley, General Manager
 - o Trina Reilly, Manager

NOTES for January 11, 2022:

- Make a note to inform Terri Blackwell and Dean Barnes of information from this meeting
- Addition of Trina Reilly and David Colley (HSTS) in BRSC meeting for any transportation discussion
- Purpose of study → to eliminate split cohort between ENG and FI in the study area (described in Google Slides presentation), ongoing issue with Planning and HSTS, a legacy issue from years ago - an area to be cleaned up
- Overview of slide presentation, review of Administrative Procedure of Boundary Studies and Options
- Aim to have recommendation for Feb 2, 2022 board meeting, notification to community very soon (date TBD)
- Recommendation of Pathway #2 for this review
- Planning Staff shares initial thoughts with regards to Option 1 as the most optimal option
- Discussion on the options and the presentation:
 - General consensus that Pathway #2 is the way to go
 - Option 1 seems to be the option to move forward with for recommendation
 - The one WOSS IB student will not be moving if decides to stay in program, HSTS confirms that this student is not being transported to WOSS
- Jan 24, 2022 present to Admin Council
- Feb 2, 2022 present to Board for information
- Notification of public and to impacted schools make note that with Option 1, no current students are moving from their current schools
- Make a note for Implementation (new registrations) for Sept 2022